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Inside this issue ; 

Paws in Prison kicks off in four ADC units  

     Tails were wagging for the Paws in 

Prison program in December. The Arkan-

sas Department of Correction hosted in-

mate training and inmates met their dogs 

on Dec. 8 and 13. 

     The program will start in the Randall 

Williams Correctional Facility in Pine 

Bluff, the Maximum Security Unit at 

Tucker, the Ouachita River Correctional 

Unit in Malvern and the A.J. Hawkins 

Center for Women at Wrightsville. The 

goal is to spread the program into as many 

units as possible in the future. 

     Paws in Prison is made possible 

through ADCôs partnership with Central 

Arkansas Rescue Effort for Animals and 

other animal shelters and advocate groups 

in the state. Selected inmates have the 

opportunity to become trainers of rescue 

dogs in the program. Inmates work with 

the dogs teaching them basic obedience 

skills and properly socializing the ani-

mals, making them more adoptable. Last 

year in Arkansas, hundreds of homeless 

dogs were euthanized.  

                                  Continued on page 4 

 Inmates get acquainted with the dogs theyôll be training over an eight-week period. 



Susan Brewer has been the 

voice of ADCôs Central Office for 

more than 10 years. On Dec. 20, the 

voice behind the switchboard said 

goodbye by retiring. 

Susanôs career with the ADC 

began with a part

-time job in the 

construction di-

vision. Prior to 

her employment 

with ADC, she 

was a school 

teacher. 
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Susan Brewer 

Francis Ratcliff 

shows the $250 she 

won in a drawing 

sponsored by the 

Southern States 

Manhunt Field Trials 

Committee. The 

drawing was a fundraiser for the group. 

Hard work of agencyôs employees apparent in 2011 
As one year closes and 

the next one begins, itôs 

always a good idea to re-

view accomplishments and 

set goals. In looking back 

over the past year, the hard 

work of employees in every 

area of the agency is appar-

ent. 

In response to Act 1494 

of the 87th General Assem-

bly, ADC began conserva-

tion efforts by retro-fitting 

and upgrading lighting and 

upgrading heating, ventila-

tion and air conditioning 

systems at four units: Cum-

mins, Tucker, Varner and 

Wrightsville. The work at 

these units was completed 

in 2011 and ADCôs invest-

ment in green projects is 

expected to save the state 

$746,000 per year in en-

ergy costs. 

All officers assigned to 

the Central Office K-9 Di-

vision completed basic po-

lice training at the Arkan-

sas Law Enforcement 

Training Academy in 2011. 

These officers now have 

arresting authority, which 

will be an asset at check 

points for contraband. 

The first Coretta Scott 

King Day was held Feb. 15 

at the J. Aaron Hawkins 

Center for Women at 

Wrightsville. The program 

was a partnership between 

ADC and the Arkansas 

Martin Luther King Jr. 

Commission. Inmates 

within five years of parole 

participated in a day of ac-

tivities that included moti-

vational speakers, image 

consultants and workforce 

specialists. 

On May 13, the Tucker 

Unitôs Island of Hope 

Chapel was re-dedicated 

after extensive renovations. 

The chapel is believed to be 

the Southôs first free-

standing prison chapel and 

was originally dedicated in 

1969. 

ADCôs first horse auc-

tion was held Nov. 19 at 

the Saline County Fair-

grounds in Benton. The 

sale of more than 80 horses 

and mules raised about 

$35,000 for the prisonôs 

horse program, while mak-

ing room for new stock and 

allowing the public the op-

portunity to purchase some 

good horses. 

The Paws in Prison 

program kicked off on Dec. 

8 and 13. PIP is made pos-

sible through ADCôs part-

nership with Central Ar-

kansas Rescue Effort for 

Animals and other animal 

shelters and advocate 

groups in the state. Selected 

inmates have the opportu-

nity to become trainers of 

rescued dogs in the pro-

gram. Inmates work with 

the dogs teaching them ba-

sic obedience skills and 

properly socializing the 

animals, making them more 

adoptable. 

When storms and 

floods hit Arkansas in the 

spring, ADC was there to 

assist. Tens of thousands of 

sandbags were filled by 

inmate crews under the su-

pervision of correctional 

officers. 

Re-accreditation was 

celebrated at several units 

across the agency in 2011. 

Those are just a few 

highlights. Weôve managed 

to get a lot done and it hap-

pened because of dedica-

tion and team work. Thank 

you for the role you played 

in making this agency a 

success in 2011 ï and thank 

you for the role you will 

play in 2012. 

In the coming year, we 

will face the continued 

challenge of maximizing 

the agencyôs budget dol-

lars, while streamlining 

how we do business and 

operating as efficiently as 

possible. 

One of the ways we 

can do this is in the area of 

training. In 2011, ADC 

made better use of video 

conferencing, E-Learning 

and distance education.  

The push to expand online 

training resources began 

last January with the roll 

o u t  o f  t h e  A D C 

eCADEMY, which offers 

more than 350 online 

classes ï at least 200 that 

are already ACA accred-

ited.  In November, ADC 

h a d  1 , 3 3 5  a c t i v e 

eCADEMY users, up 14 

percent from the previous 

month ï and thatôs typical 

of the monthly increases 

we have seen and we an-

ticipate more of the same 

this year. 

This use of technology 

has saved on travel time 

and overtime expenses, 

while offering staff the op-

portunity to get the training 

they need at their desks. 

Itôs a smarter, more effi-

cient way of meeting train-

ing requirements. 

Keep up the good work 

and Happy New Year! 

Ray Hobbs 

ADC Director  



Sean Barber, Justin Bitting, Richard Boling, Calvin Bracey Jr., 

Terrance Bradley, Rex Burrow, Lexus Callison, Christina Card, 

Marie Claggett, Quinton Cloird, Kevin Collins, Caleb Cowan, 

Latonya Crossley, Andrew Cunningham, Janelle Dickson, 

Bradley Dillinger, Albert Fortier, Luciana Gayton, Devin Gett-

man, Tavoris Goodman, Thomas Griffin, George Griggs Jr., 

Johnny Harris IV, Sean Hartman, Terry Howard, Shanese 

Johnson, Tony Johnson Jr., Jasmine Jones, Silencio Jones, Wil-

liam Kilgore, Jacob Koenen, Agustin Martinez, Craig Mayhan, 

Bobby Miller, Kim Mitchell, Travis Moore, Costina Moorer, 

Edna Motton, Briana Mouldin, David Pike, Makesha Proctor, 

Lamontrell Randle, Marvin Roberts Jr., Glene Scurlark, Bill 

Stephens Jr., Kenyette Thomas, Douglas Thornton, Teddy 

Vest, Michael Wade, Yoshika Wessels, Carshun Westbrook, 

Shana Whitmore, Dexter Williams, and Mary Williams.   
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Training Academy recognizes Class 2011 -M, Class2011 -N graduates  

              Class 2011-M Graduated 11/25/2011                                             

Dominique Bankston, Brad Baughn, Twunika Bell, Latonia 

Bennett, Debra Brothers, Bryant Cambell-Bebe, Tyler Carr, 

Sheldon Childress, Michelle Clemons, Ashley Cole, Sheree 

Coleman, Markfain Crowley, James Curtner, Latasha Drakes, 

Amber Duncan, Katrina Edds, Sandra Evans, Michael Flowers, 

Vaneesha Freeman, Jacqualine Gardner, Wesly Horton, Dar-

lene Hudson, Cordney Jackson, Sheneka Johnson, Ryan Jones, 

Andre Jordan, Kayla Kellett, Samuel Knight Jr., Erica Lea, 

Jeffery Manning, Ann Martin, Shemariah McCloud, Xavier 

McGrone, William Milby, Kortedrea Mitchell, Shanika Moten, 

Jamaal Nabors, Steven Nelson, Zachary Parker, Cisco Patter-

son, Starneisha Pitchford, Wendell Poindexter, Johnny Polite 

Jr., Carl Redden, Charday Roebuck, Lauren Rowell, Joseph 

Rushing, Lisa Sallie, Sharrica Scales, William Sexton, Clifton 

Shine Jr., Christopher Shorter, Elmika Sims, Shandon Smith, 

Christopher Smith Jr., Phatemia Stokes, Dezarae Taylor, Tracy 

Terry, Marvin Turner, Trecia Vincent, Cynthia Walker, 

Mitchel Wilkerson, Zelda Wilkerson, Shyeka, Wimbley, Nicol-

lette Woods, Melvin Wooten, Erica Wright, and Lois Young. 

              Class 2011-N Graduated 12/16/2011                                             

Officer Robert Lewis, right, receives his captainôs bars 

from Supervisor Gary Bryant of the Mississippi County 

Work Release Center. Lewis received his promotion in 

late November. 

This explains why the Mayan Calendar 
ended at the year 2012.  


